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    REPUBLIC OF GHANA 

MEMORANDUM 

TO  :    ALL STAFF 

FROM       :    DEPUTY GOVERNMENT STATISTICIAN  

DATE        :    9TH APRIL, 2025. 

SUBJECT :    “…APPOINTMENT OF ACTING GOVERNMENT 

STATISTICIAN”  

 

Over the weekend through social media platform specifically 

whatsapp, friends and a few colleagues shared the above subject 

with me. Since it was the weekend, there was impractical to verify its 

authenticity as when I left the office last Friday at 19:39 GMT no 

formal communication had been shared with the Service. I have 

monitored the conversation on the staff platform and the calls for 

Management to make a statement.  I did sidebar a few to explain the 

above hence, the challenge to say anything not based on concrete 

sources.  

Colleagues, thank you for your patience and commitment in getting 

our business as usual through till now and I am very grateful. As head 

of delegation for the Regional Frameworks for the Development of 

Sectoral Statistics in the ECOWAS, I did communicate with Director of 



Administration and he promised monitoring and giving feedback by 

close of business on Monday, April 7, 2025.  

He shared the feedback with me and mentioned the planned GSS 

Management meeting to take place yesterday to discuss emerging 

issues. As now no formal letter has been issued to any of the parties 

(Government Statistician nor Acting Government Statistician) but 

there have been some verbal conversations. I have also read that the 

Acting Government Statistician will be meeting the GSS management 

team this morning. 

I will like to urge all to remember our vision of being the trusted 

provider of official statistics for good governance and also continue 

to be guided by our core mandate: Professionalism, Accountability, 

Integrity and Relevance! 

As an institution, by God’s grace and able leadership we have come 

too far to fail. The Government Statistician has dialogued and is 

waiting for formal communication. I will urge all to give off our best 

in the discharge of our mandate and also still keep the promise of 

each owning a Statistic! 

God bless us all and make our Institution Great and Strong.   

 

FAUSTINA FREMPONG-AINGUAH 

DEPUTY GOVERNMENT STATISTICIAN 


